City of Leoti Governing Body met in regular session Monday, May 15, 2017 at 7:00 p.m., at the City Hall Meeting.

Mayor Cheryl Green called the meeting to order at 7:02 p.m. followed by the Council and others reciting the Pledge of Allegiance.

Mayor Green asked City Clerk Ashley Woods for Role Call; Councilors Amanda Baker, Jim Roelfs, Kenneth Farr, and Matt Price, City Superintendent Tim Gutshall, City Attorney Becky Faurot and City Clerk Ashley Woods were present. Also in attendance were Jody Crouch, and Tyrrell Tankersley. Councilor Roger Porter was absent.

Baker moved, Farr seconded to approve the agenda. Motion carried unanimously.

Baker moved. Price seconded to approve the consent agenda. Motion carried unanimously.

Council reviewed Gutshall's written report. Councilor Price mentioned concerns with the trash truck being driven over large tree limbs; Gutshall will speak to the crew members about being more observant.

City Attorney Faurot informed Council that she was still waiting to hear back from the state for the annexation of K-96.

Council reviewed the written report submitted by City Clerk Ashley Woods. She informed them that County Clerk Goodrich had emailed her with an update of City Council candidates and that a primary election was very likely which would impact the budget. Roelfs moved, Price seconded to send Gutshall to the management training found by Woods in September. Motion carried unanimously.

Mayor Green opened the floor to public comments. Jody Crouch asked Council about plans for Logan Street for temporary and long term repairs.

Mayor Green opened the one sealed bid that had been received for the mowing contract at 7:19 p.m. TLT Metals submitted a bid for \$65/hour. Council discussed the bid received and the City crew's work load to be able to do the mowing in house. Council directed City Clerk Woods to reopen the bid for the mowing contract for an additional two weeks and to change to not include the option of per hour on the bid proposal. Council also told Gutshall to increase the crew's hours to 7 a.m. to 5 p.m. Farr moved, Price seconded to discontinue limb pickup and establish a drop site at the southeast corner of the ballpark due to crew shortage and their need to see to other city business. Motion carried unanimously.

Mayor Green presented the three security systems for review. Farr moved, Baker seconded to approve the alibi security system for City Hall. Motion carried unanimously.

Council reviewed the Wichita County Park and Recreation director's report that had been submitted.

Mayor Green spoke to Council about a concern she'd received for extra trash pick-ups Wheatland Electric had been getting since the blizzard. Roelfs moved, Price seconded to allow extra trash pick-ups at no charge until July 31, 2017. Motion carried unanimously.

City Superintendent Gutshall let Council know that B&H Paving would be starting the chip sealing on the northeast quarter of town this week.

Roelfs moved, Farr seconded for adjournment at 8:30 p.m. Motion carried unanimously.

Mayor Chervi Graen

Ashley Woods, City Clerk